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These new methods have ,]il,.u "",y poputar and are now
adopted all over the British Empire and in many other counlries
of the world. The principle of randomisation introduced by Dr.
Fisher, and his subsequent developments of factorial design and of
" confounding," have been carried further by Mr. Yates- He has
also worked out quasi-factorial and other desigrs which are being
widely adopted in plant breeding and other work which necessitatei
the tesling oI a large number of variel ies.

(2) Sampling problems such as crop estimation, forecasting, etc.
Methods are being vrorked out experimenlally for wheat and a
beginning has been made wilh methods for polaloes and sugar beet.

(3) Methods of analysis have been designed to deal with data
collected in various surveys; among these are the results of the
Rotha.msted Barley Conierences; the enquiry of the Potato
Marketing Board on the blackening of polatoes when boiled;
and others.

The work of this Department is widely krown and attracts
much attention from overseas countries. A constant stream of
research workers come here for study: last year's group included
students from Australia, Chha, India, Kenya and Iceland. Mr.
Yates had a very successful lecture tour in tha United States where
his work has been attracting considerable attention because oI its
importance in agricultural planning and development.

MICROBIOLOGY DEPARTMENT
The investigations on biological purification o[ effuents from

sugar beet and milk factories carried out during the past I I years
under the aegis of the Department of Scienlific and Indu;trial
Research will be completed dudng the present year (1938). The
work has been done jointly by the Fermentaiion and General
Microbiology Departments and it has proved oI great value to the
general work oI both Departments.

The bacterial flora of some of the Rothamsted plots is shown
to be aflected uot only by the manuring but also apparently by the
crops._ The protozoan fiuna in the soits coilected'by rhe" B;itish
East Greenland Expedition 1935-36 has also been studied.

ENTOMOLOGY

__ - 
The work on insect population and insect activity has continued ;light trap observations v/ent on till February 1937, and were then

stopped so a,s to allow the large numbers of reiults to be worked out.
The number of insects caught during the nisht was fairlv closelv
related to the minimum temperature ; a rise- ot 4 or 5 d.grees F.
over the, minimum temperature approximately doubled tlie catch
independent of the time of the year or the qiecies of insect. The
maximum temperature, however, was much lelss important.

Work on certain qxcial insecls has been conlinued, notablv
midges, cabbage aphids and white fiies. Much attention has been
devoted to insect migralion and il has been shown that some o[ the
insec[s at any rate tended to migrale simultaneouslv in Eurooe and
in Nonh America. This work on migratioo will now be put 6n to a
much souader basis as a grant has been given from the f,everhulme
Trustees for the appointment of additional staff.
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